

Module Catalogue

for the Subject

as a Bachelor's with 1 major with the degree "Bachelor of Arts" (180 ECTS credits)

Examination regulations version: 2024 Responsible: Faculty of Arts, Historical, Philological, Cultural and Geographical

Studies

Responsible: Institute of Ancient Cultures Responsible: Chair of Classical Archaeology



The subject is divided into	4
Content and Objectives of the Programme	5
Abbreviations used, Conventions, Notes, In accordance with	6
Compulsory Courses	7
Basics of Classical Archeology 1: Introduction to Greek Archeology	8
Basics of Classical Archeology 2: Introduction to Roman/Italian Archeology	10
Basic Knowledge in Classical Archeology	12
Categories of ancient Art 1	13
Context and Function 1	15
Level One Module Introduction to Ancient History	17
Scientific Working Level One Module Auxiliary Historical Disciplines	19 20
Level Three Module Ancient History (BA)	20
Level One Module Introduction to Classical Philology	22
Level One Module Latin Literature	23
Level One Module Language	24
Level Two Module Latin Literature 1	25
Level Two Module Latin Literature 2 (Classics)	27
Greek Language Courses to fit for Graecum 1-2	28
Greek Language Course to fit for Graecum 3	33
Ancient Greek Literature A Ancient Greek Translation A	38
Transmission of Literary Texts	39 40
Compulsory Electives	
Subfield Focus	41
	42
Focus Ancient History	43
Research Module Ancient History	44
Theory and method of Ancient History	45
Focus Classical Archaeology	46
Categories of ancient Art 2	47
Context and Function 2 Visual Culture 1	49
Cultural Studies 1	50 52
Focus Latin Studies	
Level Two Module Language 2	54
Level Three Module Language 1 (Classics)	55 56
Level Three Module in Ancient Literature and History of Texts (Classics)	57
Focus Greek Studies	58
Ancient Greek Translation B	59
Ancient Greek Prose Composition B	60
Transmission of Texts and Realia	61
Subfield Writing, Language, Culture	62
Module Group Egyptology	63
Cultural History of Egypt 1	64
Cultural History of Egypt 2	66
Module Group Ancient Near Eastern Studies	68
Introduction to Ancient Near Eastern Studies	69
Basics of Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology	74
Introduction to Digital Practice in Ancient Studies	79
Modules: Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology	84
Introduction to Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology 1	85
Bachelor's with 1 major (2024) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 2 / 142



Introduction to Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology 2	90
Module Group Comparative Linguistics	95
Introduction to the General and Comparative Linguistics	96
Greek Linguistics 1	98
Greek Linguistics 2	99
Latin Linguistics	100
Modules: Museology	101
Basis Module: Introduction in Museum Studies and Exhibition Practice	102
Advanced Module: Introduction in Museum Studies and Exhibition Practice	104
Modules: Legal History	106
Legal History 2: European Civil Legal Tradition	107
Roman Private Law	108
Modules: Theology	109
Old Testament	110
New Testament	111
Jewish History and Theology	112
Early Church	113
Module Group Philosophy	114
Text Analysis: Ancient Philosophy	115
Problems of Older Philosophy	116
Enrichment: Classics in ancient philosophical ethics	117
Module Group Digital Humanities	118
Digital Humanities in Overview	119
Data Modelling and Text Encoding	121
Transferable Skills	122
General Key Skills	123
Subject-specific Key Skills	124
Practical Course in Classical Archeology 1: Museum	125
Practical Course in Classical Archeology 2: Excavation	126
Practical Course in Classical Archeology 4: Museum Initiative	127
Practical Course in Classical Studies	129
Qualification in Latin	130
Latin Language Courses to fit for Latinum 1-2	136
Thesis	141
Bachelor's Thesis in Classics	142



The subject is divided into

section / sub-section	ECTS credits	starting page
Compulsory Courses	100	7
Compulsory Electives	50	41
Subfield Focus	20	42
Focus Ancient History	0 0r 20	43
Focus Classical Archaeology	0 0r 20	46
Focus Latin Studies	0 0r 20	54
Focus Greek Studies	0 0r 20	58
Subfield Writing, Language, Culture	30	62
Module Group Egyptology		63
Module Group Ancient Near Eastern Studies		68
Modules: Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology		84
Module Group Comparative Linguistics		95
Modules: Museology		101
Modules: Legal History		106
Modules: Theology		109
Module Group Philosophy		114
Module Group Digital Humanities		118
Transferable Skills	20	122
General Key Skills	5	123
Subject-specific Key Skills	15	124
Thesis	10	141



Content and Objectives of the Programme

German contents and learning outcome available but not translated yet.

Das Studienfach Classics wird von der Philosophischen Fakultät der JMU als grundlagenorientierter Studiengang mit dem Abschluss "Bachelor of Arts" (B.A.) (Erwerb von 180 ECTS-Punkten) im Rahmen eines konsekutiven Bachelor- und Master-Studienmodells angeboten.

Der interdisziplinäre Studiengang "Classics" integriert die Disziplinen der Klassischen Archäologie, Alten Geschichte, Gräzistik und Latinistik und eröffnet ein breites Verständnis für die Archäologie, Literatur und Philologie insbesondere der griechischen und römischen Kultur. Ziel des Studiums ist es, die Studierenden über die kritische Auseinandersetzung mit materiellen, historischen und philologischen Quellen an ein vertieftes Verständnis für kulturhistorische Fragestellungen heranzuführen. Dabei sollen sie mit den jeweils fachspezifischen unterschiedlichen theoretischen und methodischen Zugängen vertraut werden und lernen, die Vielfalt disziplinärer Ansätze zu verstehen, einzuordnen und anzuwenden.



Abbreviations used

Course types: $\mathbf{E} = \text{field trip}$, $\mathbf{K} = \text{colloquium}$, $\mathbf{O} = \text{conversatorium}$, $\mathbf{P} = \text{placement/lab course}$, $\mathbf{R} = \text{project}$, $\mathbf{S} = \text{seminar}$, $\mathbf{T} = \text{tutorial}$, $\ddot{\mathbf{U}} = \text{exercise}$, $\mathbf{V} = \text{lecture}$

Term: **SS** = summer semester, **WS** = winter semester

Methods of grading: **NUM** = numerical grade, **B/NB** = (not) successfully completed

Regulations: **(L)ASPO** = general academic and examination regulations (for teaching-degree programmes), **FSB** = subject-specific provisions, **SFB** = list of modules

Other: A = thesis, LV = course(s), PL = assessment(s), TN = participants, VL = prerequisite(s)

Conventions

Unless otherwise stated, courses and assessments will be held in German, assessments will be offered every semester and modules are not creditable for bonus.

Notes

Should there be the option to choose between several methods of assessment, the lecturer will agree with the module coordinator on the method of assessment to be used in the current semester by two weeks after the start of the course at the latest and will communicate this in the customary manner.

Should the module comprise more than one graded assessment, all assessments will be equally weighted, unless otherwise stated below.

Should the assessment comprise several individual assessments, successful completion of the module will require successful completion of all individual assessments.

In accordance with

the general regulations governing the degree subject described in this module catalogue:

ASP02015

associated official publications (FSB (subject-specific provisions)/SFB (list of modules)):

This module handbook seeks to render, as accurately as possible, the data that is of statutory relevance according to the examination regulations of the degree subject. However, only the FSB (subject-specific provisions) and SFB (list of modules) in their officially published versions shall be legally binding. In the case of doubt, the provisions on, in particular, module assessments specified in the FSB/SFB shall prevail.



Compulsory Courses

(100 ECTS credits)



Module title					Abbreviation
Basics of Classical Archeology 1: Introduction to Greek Archeology				04-KA-EKA1-152-m01	
Module coordinator Module o				Module offered by	I
holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			eology	Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 semester undergraduate					
Contor	Contonts				

Introduction to issues and methods of the Greek Archaeology and transfer of rudimentary knowledge on Greek art and cultural history. During the discussion of public and political, sacral and sepulchre as well as private areas, individual art forms (architecture, sculpture, vase painting) will be presented and important monuments covered.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire basics of Greek Art and Cultural History and are able to identify central monuments and art objects and to locate them in a historical context.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

 $V(2) + \ddot{U}(1)$

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination in groups of up to 3 candidates (approx. 20 minutes per candidate)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 8 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Basics of Classical Archeology 2: Introduction to Roman/Italian Archeology					04-KA-EKA2-152-m01
Module coordinator Module offered by					
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology Chair of Classical			Chair of Classical A	Archaeology
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	ation Module level Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

Introduction to issues and methods of Roman/Italian Archaeology and transfer of rudimentary knowledge on Roman art and cultural history. During the discussion of public and political, sacral and sepulchre as well as private areas, individual art forms (architecture, sculpture, painting and mosaic) will be presented and important monuments covered.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire basics of Greek Art and Cultural History and are able to identify central monuments and art objects and to locate them in a historical context.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

V (2) + Ü (1)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination in groups of up to 3 candidates (approx. 20 minutes per candidate)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 10 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Classical Archaeology (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Basic Knowledge in Classical Archeology					04-KA-BKA-C-242-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
	,			Chair of Classical A	rchaeology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster					
Conten	its					
Intend	ed learı	ning outcomes				
Course	S (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	rman)		
S (2) +						
		t in: German and/or Engl				
			ge — if other than German, o	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether	
		le for bonus)	uutos) or			
		mination (approx. 60 min		. 20 minutes per can	didate) or	
c) pres	entatio	n (approx. 45 minutes) w	ith position paper (2			
		ssessment: German and,	or English			
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h	150 h					
Teaching cycle						
						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
						
	Module appears in					
keinem	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet					



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Categories of ancient Art 1					04-KA-GaK1-152-m01
Module coordinator Module of			Module offered	by	
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Arc	ll Archaeology Chair of Classical Archaeology		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ.	compl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					
Conto	ntc	•	•		

The module provides a basic overview as well as a generic consolidation of fundamental genres of the Greek and Roman art, taking into account the stylised development, topographical specifics and manual as well as technical manufacturing processes.

Intended learning outcomes

The students are able to assign archaeological remains of individual genres, to process them according to genre-specific methodology and to classify them temporally, stylistically and hermeneutically. Furthermore, they develop a critical understanding for current methods and research discussions and are able to process a given issue according to scientific standards and to deal critically with the respective specialist literature and to present the different positions of research.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 13 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Classical Archaeology (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Context and Function 1					04-KA-KuF1-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology Chair of Clas			Chair of Classical A	rchaeology	
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. co			Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			

The module provides a basic overview as well as generic consolidation of the contextualisation and function of ancient findings in the sacral and sepulchral, public and private space as well as their integration into the settlement and landscape topography.

Intended learning outcomes

The students are able to identify and interpret the specific function of archaeological remains against the background of find contexts. Furthermore, they develop a critical understanding for current methods and research discussions and are able to process a given issue according to scientific standards and to deal critically with the respective specialist literature and to present the different positions of research.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)



Module studies (Bachelor) Classical Archaeology (2023) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level One Module Introduction to Ancient History			04-GeLA-AM-AG-152-m01		
Module coordinator Module offered by				Module offered by	l .
holder	holder of the Chair of Ancient History Institute of History		Institute of History		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
8	nume	rical grade			
Durati	on	Module level Other prerequisites			
1-2 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

This module equips students with fundamental knowledge about ancient history. It provides an overview of ancient history and discusses selected examples. The courses explore key problems in and sources of ancient history.

Intended learning outcomes

Students gain an overview of major developments in ancient history and consolidate their knowledge of one or more themes or periods, taking a range of aspects into account (e. g. politics, the economy, society, culture, ideas, or mentalities). They are able to consider this/these theme(s) or period(s) in a general historical context and to identify interdependencies. Students are able to take aspects of the history of Europe and beyond into account. They are able to select and employ appropriate tools and methods. Students are able to critically analyse and interpret sources and academic literature as well as to present their findings in an appropriate manner.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $\ddot{U}(2) + S(2)$

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 25 minutes) with position paper (approx. 2 pages) and written elaboration (approx. 10 pages), weighted 3:7 or b) written examination (approx. 45 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

240 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 48 | Nr. 2 a) AG § 67 | Nr. 2 a) AG

Module appears in

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Historical Disciplines (Minor, 2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2015)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 17 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (Minor, 2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2021)

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2024)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Scientific Working				04-GeBA-WA-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Manag	ing Dire	ector of the Institute of Hi	story	Institute of History	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
2	(not)	successfully completed			
Duration Module level Other prerequis		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Conten	Contents				

Exploring selected examples, this module introduces students to fundamental sources and publications and teaches them how to use research tools (the faculty library, databases, presentations) and prepare, structure, and write/deliver papers and presentations (contents, citation styles, presentation techniques, etc.).

Intended learning outcomes

Students have developed: - a basic knowledge of the methods of the discipline; - the technical skills needed to prepare presentations and write term papers; - an awareness of the historicity of research methods.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$

Ü (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Exercises (approx. 60 minutes total), bibliography (approx. 5 pages)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

60 h

Teaching cycle

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level One Module Auxi	Level One Module Auxiliary Historical Disciplines			04-HGBA-AM-212-m01	
Module coordinator			Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of N liary Sciences	Medieval History	and Historical Auxi-	Institute of History		
ECTS Method of grad	ding	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5 numerical grad	de				
Duration Module	level	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergra	aduate	-			
Contents					
	insights into bas	sic academic method		y Sciences of History, on the ted the example of individual	
Intended learning outc	comes				
palaeography and diplotely. Students are able their findings appropria	omatics. Studen to analyse and i ately.	ts know suitable too nterpret sources and	ls and methods and specialist literature	of History, including in particular are able to use them appropriacritically and are able to present	
Courses (type, number of we	eekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Gei	man)		
V/Ü (2) Module taught in: Gern	man and/or Engl	ish			
	t (type, scope, langua		examination offered — if no	et every semester, information on whether	
b) oral examination of c c) oral examination in §	a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or c) oral examination in groups (groups of 2, 15 minutes per candidate) Language of assessment: German and/or English				
Allocation of places					
Additional information					
Instead of a lecture (V)	Instead of a lecture (V), the course may be offered in the form of an exercise (Ü) with 2 SWS.				
Workload					
150 h					
Teaching cycle	Teaching cycle				

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Sciences of History (Minor, 2021)

Module appears in



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level Three Module Ancient History (BA)			04-GeBA-VM-AG-152-m01		
Module coordinator Module offer			Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Ancient History Institute of Hi			Institute of History		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		5			
1-2 ser	nester	undergraduate	te		
C 4					

Discussing selected examples, this module equips students with an advanced knowledge of Greek and Roman history. The courses give students an opportunity to employ methods in ancient history while taking the current state of research into account and equip them with an advanced knowledge of the economy, politics, society, culture, ideas, and mentalities of/in ancient Greece and Rome.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to familiarise themselves with more complex issues, employing methods in ancient history and taking into account relevant source material and secondary literature as well as the findings of related disciplines. They are able to analyse and interpret sources and accounts of Greek and Roman history.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 25 minutes) with position paper (approx. 2 pages) and written elaboration (approx. 15 pages), weighted 3:7 or b) presentation (approx. 25 minutes) with position paper (approx. 2 pages) and written examination (approx. 60 minutes), weighted 3:7

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

300 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

__

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (Minor, 2021)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level (Level One Module Introduction to Classical Philology				04-KPL-BM-E-242-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Manag	ging Dire	ector of the Institute of	Classical Philology	Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		5			
1 semester undergraduate					
<i>~</i> .	Contonto				

The module will cover the history and methods of Classical Philology; basics of ancient literary history as well as political and social backgrounds; tradition history of ancient texts; methods and problems of classical and philological text criticism.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are familiar with specific basics, working methods and the history of Classical Philology as well as the respective technical literature.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

V (2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

- a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or
- b) oral examination (approx. 30 minutes)

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Level C	One Mo	dule Latin Literature			04-KPL-L-B-242-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered b	py
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Philolo	gy l	Institute of Class	ical Philology
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	5	
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conten	ıts				
tition o	of signif ylised t	icant units of school gradest analysis, introduction	mmar, discussion of	metric phenomena	poetry into German; Thus, the repea, instruction to historical linguistic vill be covered.
	-	ning outcomes			
hors; T tural-hi the fiel	he stud istorica ld of la	dents acquire knowledge Il backgrounds. Students	of important section are expected to pos	s of Roman literary sess in-depth skill	erpret important works of Latin aut- y history; They are familiar with cul- ls of school grammar as well as in ndamental methods of text analysi
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)					
S (2)					
		sessment (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered $-$ i	f not every semester, information on whether
a) term paper (approx. 8 pages) or					

- b) presentation (approx. 30 minutes) with position paper (4 to 5 pages) or
- c) oral examination (approx. 30 minutes) or
- d) written examination (approx. 60 minutes)

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)



Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation
Level One Module Language 04-KPL-S-B-242-mo1					
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	ı
holder	of the (Chair of Classical Philolog	ду I	Institute of Classica	al Philology
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ıpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	Sound knowledge o	f the Latin language.	•
Conten	ts				
dents v simple	vill acq Germa	uire some Latin grammaı	rules; They will acqu	ire an active vocabu	with lower cycle poetry; Stu- llary; The students will translate g matter of a selected poetic aut-
Intende	ed learı	ning outcomes			
to trans	late si				e basic vocabulary; They are able texts of Latin literature (poetry) in-
Course	S (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)	
Ü (2) +	Ü (2)				
		sessment (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German, o	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
written credita		nation (approx. 120 minu bonus	tes)		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Workload					
150 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)	

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Level Two Module Latin Literature 1					04-LtGy-AM-L1-242-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
holder	of the (Chair of Classical Philo	logy I	Institute of Classica	of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level Other prerequisites		5				
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts	•				

Lecture and seminar; Students will be introduced to an essential sub-area of Latin Philology. In this context, they will be introduced to interpretation methods, elements of text analysis and literary historical coherences; They will get an overview of intellectual and cultural backgrounds; They will be introduced to the tradition history and history of literary reception. They will be able to translate important but simple texts, from the area of Latin prose, into German; Thus, the module covers the repetition of significant units of school grammar, discussion of metric phenomena, instruction to historical linguistic and stylised text analysis, introduction to different interpretations methods. Students will deal in-depth with important, not too challenging Latin literature. Thus, they will theoretical be introduced to interpretation methods and practical training of text analysis; They will be instructed on dealing with academic secondary literature appropriately; They will analyse literary historical coherences as well as discuess genre issues; They will deal with the history of tradition and reception.

Intended learning outcomes

Students get an overview of Latin literature in its genres; They are able to interpret important works of Latin authors; The students have knowledge of important sections of Roman literary history; They are familiar with historical-cultural backgrounds. They are able to acquire knowledge of a limited sub-area of Latin literary history with methodological tools of classics; Students get solid experience with diverse interpretation methods and their application.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

- a) term paper (approx. 8 pages) or
- b) presentation (approx. 20 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) or
- c) oral examination (approx. 20 minutes) or
- d) written examination (approx. 60 minutes)

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 25 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Level Two Module Latin Literature 2 (Classics)					04-KPL-L-2-A-C-242-m01	
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by		
				Institute of Classica	al Philology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster					
Conten	ts					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Course	S (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	rman)		
V (2) +	S (2)					
		sessment (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German, (examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether	
b) pres c) oral (entatio examin en exa	(approx. 8 pages) or on (approx. 20 minutes) whation (approx. 20 minute mination (approx. 60 min bonus	s) or	to 3 pages) or		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
	-					
Module	Module appears in					
keinem	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet					



Module title			Abbreviation		
Greek	Greek Language Courses to fit for Graecum 1-2				04-KPG-GKA-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Philolo	ogy I	Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 semester undergraduate					
Contor	Contonts				

Declensions and thematic conjugation, respective vocabulary, translation of the respective texts. Complex forms of verbs (e.g. verba muta, liquida) and for the use of modalities (conjunctive, optative) will be covered.

Intended learning outcomes

They are able to read and write ancient Greek; They have basic knowledge of declinations and thematic conjugation; They have knowledge of complex forms and verbs and for use of modes; respective vocabulary, they are able to translate Greek texts in written form.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $\ddot{U}(4) + \ddot{U}(4)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 45 minutes)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: every year, winter semester

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Sciences of History (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Module title			Abbreviation		
Greek	Greek Language Course to fit for Graecum 3				04-KPG-GKB-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Philolo	ogy I	Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level Other prerequisites					
1 semester undergraduate					
Contor	Contonte				

Students will acquire linguistic and cultural knowledge, particularly more complex verb forms, e.g. athematic conjugation as well as the acquisition of sophisticated translation techniques. They will get an overview of poetry, history and philosophy.

Intended learning outcomes

Students get basic knowledge of poetry, history and philosophy. They are able to translate challenging texts.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

Ü (4)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 120 minutes)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: every year, summer semester

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Sciences of History (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Module appears in

				Abbreviation		
Ancient Greek Lite	rature A			04-KPG-LW-A-242-m01		
Module coordinato	r		Module offered by			
nolder of the Chair	of Classical Philolog	уу І	Institute of Classica	al Philology		
ECTS Method of	grading	Only after succ. con	pl. of module(s)			
numerical :	grade					
Ouration Mod	lule level	Other prerequisites				
semester und	ergraduate					
Contents						
Students will deal (erpretation within		natically and historic	ally with academic i	ssues of literary history or text in-		
ntended learning	outcomes					
Students develop a quity as well as the		characteristics conce	erning literary texts a	and individual epochs of the anti-		
Courses (type, number	of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)			
S (2) + V (2)						
Method of assessn nodule is creditable for b		ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
c) oral examination	prox. 30 minutes) w (approx. 20 minute prox. 4 pages) and	ith position paper (3 s) or 1 short presentation)		
Allocation of place	S					
-						
Additional informa	tion					
Workload						
150 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Ancien	Ancient Greek Translation A				04-KPG-ÜS-A-242-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
holder	of the (Chair of Classical Philolog	gy l	Institute of Classica	al Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts					
		translate a work or text fr pective literary genre.	om a Greek author (p	rose or poetry) into a	appropriate German, which	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
		to translate either works he respective genre.	or texts of a Greek au	ithor (prose or poetr	y) into appropriate German,	
Course	es (type, r	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ger	rman)		
Ü (2)						
		sessment (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German, o	examination offered — if no	t every semester, information on whether	
b) oral		mination (approx. 60 mir nation (approx. 20 minute bonus				
Alloca	tion of	places	,			
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	oad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in						
	Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)					
Bache	lor's de	gree (2 majors) Greek Ph	ilology (2024)			



Module title					Abbreviation
Transmission of Literary Texts					04-KPG-ÜLT-152-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Philolo	gy I	Institute of Classica	al Philology
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Conter	nts				
The mo	odule c	overs in-depth knowledg	e about the tradition	of Greek literature.	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		e in-depth knowledge of information.	tradition texts. They a	re familiar with the r	mechanisms of creation and use
Course	es (type, i	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	rman)	
Ü (2)					
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)					
written examination (approx. 45 to 60 minutes) or presentation (20 to 30 minutes) or oral examination (approx. 20 minutes) or term paper (10 to 12 pages) or practical examination (e. g. transcription, encoding and web publi-					

creditable for bonus Allocation of places

cation of approx. 1 page of text)

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)



Compulsory Electives

(50 ECTS credits)



Subfield Focus

(20 ECTS credits)



Focus Ancient History

(o or 20 ECTS credits)



Module title Abbreviation					Abbreviation
Research Module Ancient History					04-GeBA-FM-AG-242-m01
Module	coord	inator		Module offered by	
	,			Chair of Classical A	rchaeology
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)	
15	numei	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster		-		
Conten	ts				
Intende	ed learr	ning outcomes			
Course	S (type, n	umber of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)	
V (2) + : Module		Ü (2) t in: German and/or Engl	ish		
		sessment (type, scope, langua le for bonus)	ge — if other than German, e	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether
ges) (w	eighted	approx. 25 minutes) with d 30:70) ssessment: German and,		rox. 2 pages) and wr	itten elaboration (approx. 20 pa-
Allocat	ion of p	olaces			
Additio	nal info	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
450 h					
Teaching cycle					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
Module appears in					
		engang zugeordnet			



Modul	e title		Abbreviation		
Theory and method of Ancient History			у		04-GeBA-HWThMKA-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	Duration Module level Othe		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites	
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

The module provides students with alternating thematic focus from the area of Ancient History as well as insights into methodological issues, discussions of theory and auxiliary scientific basics of history.

Intended learning outcomes

According to the individual focus within a module component, students are able to develop overarching and critical issues reflectively. In addition, they achieve knowledge of different theory formations and methodological procedures during scientific work and to apply auxiliary skills and methods.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S/Ü (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 25 minutes) with position paper (approx. 2 pages) and written elaboration (approx. 10 pa-

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2020)

Master's degree (1 major) Museum and Ancient Cultures (2023)



Focus Classical Archaeology

(o or 20 ECTS credits)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Categories of ancient Art 2					04-KA-GaK2-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical A	Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Durati	Duration Module level Other prerequisite		es			
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					

The module intensively thematises a specific genre of ancient art, taking into consideration the stylised development, topographical characteristics and manual as well as technical manufacturing processes.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire detailed knowledge of selected genres and are able to apply and question the genre-specific methodology critically. They are able to process a given issue according to scientific standards and thus, to deal critically with respective literature as well as to present and outline the different positions of research in written form.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

S (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) and written elaboration (3,000 to 3,500 words excluding bibliography)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)





Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Context and Function 2					04-KA-KuF2-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module o	Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of C	Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ.	compl. of mod	lule(s)	
5	nume	erical grade				
Duration Module level		Other prerequis	Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate						
Conto	atc	•	•			

In generic manner, the focus of the module is on the issue of the contextualisation and function of ancient findings in the sacral and sepulchral, public and private space as well as their integration into the settlement and landscape topography.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire detailed knowledge of the specific function of archaeological remains against the background of find context and are able to interpret them on the basis of current research. Furthermore, they are able to process a given issue according to scientific standards and thus, to deal critically with respective specialised literature as well as to present and outline the different positions of research in written form.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) and written elaboration (3,000 to 3,500 words excluding bibliography)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Visual Culture 1					04-KA-BW1-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	Duration Module level Othe		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites	
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

The module provides a basic overview as well as generic consolidation of the analysis and interpretation of pictorial works in the light of iconographic and iconological aspects and thematises the issue of everyday, artistic or medial aspects of the picture design, usage and perception.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to analyse visual remains of the ancient world and to interpret and develop a critical understanding of historical and modern contexts of production, reception, adaptation, manipulation and distribution of paintings. They are able to process a given issue according to the scientific standard and to deal critically with the respective art-scientific specialist literature and to present the different positions of research.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Classical Archaeology (2023)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module title			Abbreviation		
Cultural Studies 1					04-KA-KW1-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

The module provides students with a basic overview as well as generic consolidation of the interpretation of archaeological findings, which are historico-cultural remains in the light of anthropological, sociological aspects and aspects of art history.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to classify, analyse and interpret material legacies concerning their historico-cultural relevance. They are able to process a given issue according to scientific standards and can deal critically with the respective anthropological, sociological and art-historical specialised literature as well as to present the different positions of research.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V(2) + S(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Classical Archaeology (2023)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 52 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Focus Latin Studies

(o or 20 ECTS credits)



Module title				Abbreviation	
Level Two Module Language 2					04-KPL-S-2-A-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Philology I			Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Durati	Duration Module level Othe		Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites	
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

Students will learn about Latin stylistic exercises and Latin reading matter for the lower cycle at grammar school; style: special stylistics of word types; specific differences between the Latin and German language: nouns, adjectives, pronouns, verbs, adverbs; Latin syntax; They will translate simple German texts (texts of art and literature) into Latin; They will broaden the active Latin basic vocabulary. Reading matter: Translation of works of a Latin author into appropriate German, which meets the respective genre.

Intended learning outcomes

Students have knowledge of substantial differences in the use of word classes in the German and Latin language; They are able to apply the respective rules of translation to simple German texts (e.g. texts of art and literature) into Latin; They have a broadened active basic vocabulary; They are able to translate texts of a Latin author into appropriate German, which meets the respective genre.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours}, \, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German})$

 $\ddot{U}(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination of fered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination of fered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language})$ module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 120 minutes) creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

300 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Latin Philology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)

Master's degree (1 major) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Latin Philology (Minor, 2024)



Module title				Abbreviation		
Level Three Module Language 1 (Classics)					04-KPL-VS1-C-242-m01	
Module	coord	linator		Module offered by		
	 			Institute of Classica	al Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con			
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster					
Conten	ts					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Course	S (type, r	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ger	rman)		
Ü (2) +	S (2)					
		sessment (type, scope, langu ple for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
written credita		nation (approx. 120 mini bonus	utes)			
Allocat	ion of	places	_			
Additio	nal inf	ormation	_ .			
Worklo	ad					
150 h			_			
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in						
keinem	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet					



Module title			Abbreviation			
Level T	hree M	odule in Ancient Lit	erature and History of Tex	ts (Classics)	04-KPL-VLTG-C-242-m01	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	1	
				Institute of Classic	Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster					
Conten	ts					
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Course	S (type, r	number of weekly contact h	ours, language — if other than Ge	rman)		
S (2)						
		sessment (type, scope, sle for bonus)	language — if other than German,	examination offered — if r	not every semester, information on whether	
b) pres c) oral	entatio examin en exa	ation (approx. 20 m mination (approx. 6	es) with position paper (a inutes) or	pprox. 3 pages) or		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Worklo	ad					
150 h						
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regu	ulations for teaching-degree progra	immes)		
Module	e appea	ars in				
keinem	Studie	engang zugeordnet				



Focus Greek Studies

(o or 20 ECTS credits)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Ancien	t Greek	Translation B			04-KPG-ÜS-B-242-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
holder	of the	Chair of Classical Philolo	ogy I	Institute of Classica	al Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ester	undergraduate				
Conter	nts					
Studer re.	nts will	translate a work of Gree	k prose or poetry into	appropriate German	, which meets the respective gen-	
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes				
They a genre.	re able	to translate a Greek text	(prose or poetry) into	appropriate Germar	n, which meets the respective	
Course	S (type, i	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	rman)		
Ü (2)						
		sessment (type, scope, langu ble for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether	
b) oral		mination (approx. 60 mi nation (approx. 20 minut bonus				
Allocat	tion of	places				
	-					
Additio	onal inf	ormation				
Worklo	oad					
150 h	'					
Teachi	ng cycl	e				
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)					
	,					
Modul	e appea	ars in				
Bachel	lor's de	gree (1 major, 1 minor) G	reek Philology (Minor	, 2024)		
Bachel	lor's de	gree (2 majors) Greek Pl	nilology (2024)			



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Ancien	t Greek	C Prose Composition B			04-KPG-LW-B-242-m01
Modul	odule coordinator Module offered by				
holder of the Chair of Classical Philology I Institute of Classical Philology		al Philology			
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
10	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conter	ıts				
		deal consolidated, syste vithin the seminar.	matically and historic	ally with academic i	issues of literary history or text in-
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes			
		elop an understanding of as their coherences.	characteristics conc	erning literary texts a	and individual epochs of the anti-
Course	S (type, i	number of weekly contact hours,	language — if other than Ge	man)	
S (2) +	V (2)				
		sessment (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	age — if other than German,	examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
b) pres c) oral d) 2 sh	entatic examir	(12-15 pages) or on (approx. 45 minutes) w nation (approx. 30 minute ay (approx. 4 pages each bonus	es) or		inutes)
Allocat	tion of	places			
Additio	onal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
300 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	ed to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	mmes)	

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Transmission of Texts and Realia					04-KPG-TRK-152-m01
Modul	e coord	linator		Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Philology I			Institute of Classical Philology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level O		Other prerequisite	S		
1 semester undergraduate					
Conto	ntc	•	-		

Students will get an overview of material and cultural prerequisites concerning the tradition of Greek literature and academic text production.

Intended learning outcomes

Students have knowledge of basics concerning traditional texts. They are familiar with mechanisms of the creation and use of text-critical information.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

Ü (2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 45 to 60 minutes) or presentation (20 to 30 minutes) or oral examination (approx. 20 minutes) or term paper (10 to 12 pages) or practical examination (e. g. transcription, encoding and web publication of approx. 1 page of text)

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Greek Philology (Minor, 2024)



Subfield Writing, Language, Culture

(30 ECTS credits)



Module Group Egyptology

(ECTS credits)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Cultura	Cultural History of Egypt 1				04-ÄG-KÄ-1-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Egyptology				Chair of Egyptology		
ECTS	Meth	hod of grading Only after succ. com		npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate					

In the course, specific monumental skills will be acquired. The contents can be architecture-historical, cultural-topographical or archaeological contents, which will cover generic, characteristic and representative issues of the Egyptian cultural history in detail. Basic overview of the Egyptian sites or collections and exhibits that will be visited.

Intended learning outcomes

Students have basic knowledge of cultural history and heritage science of Egyptology.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) and term paper (approx. 5,000 words) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation	
Cultura	Cultural History of Egypt 2				04-ÄG-KÄ-2-152-m01	
Modul	Module coordinator			Module offered by		
holder	holder of the Chair of Egyptology			Chair of Egyptology		
ECTS	Metho	ethod of grading Only after succ. compl		npl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						

The course continues what the module o4-ÄG-KÄ-1 started and consolidates the specific knowledge of ancient Egyptian monuments through the discussion of architectural and historical, cultural-topographical or archaeological issues. Gerneral, characteristic and representative issues will be covered in detail.

Intended learning outcomes

Students have acquired detailed knowledge of the cultural history and ancient monuments of Egypt.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$

S (2)/E

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with position paper (2 to 3 pages) and term paper (approx. 5,000 words) Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Egyptology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module Group Ancient Near Eastern Studies

(ECTS credits)



Module	e title				Abbreviation	
Introduction to Ancient Near Eastern Studies			n Studies		04-A0-GA0-222-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	holder of the Chair of Ancient Near Eastern Studies			Chair of Ancient Near Eastern Studies		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. co	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade				
Duration Module level Other pre			Other prerequisites	5		
1 semester undergraduate						
Conter	Contents					

The module gives an overview of the cultural history of Western Asia from the Early Bronze age to the Neo-Babylonian period based primarily on written sources. Lecture course 1: The lecture gives an overview of the emergence, development and structure of cuneiform as well as of other selected ancient Near Eastern writing systems. The geographical distribution, cultural significance, relationships and fundamental structural phenomena of numerous languages of the ancient Near East will be presented. In addition, a systematic genre-oriented survey of the written remains of the ancient Near East will be given, with an emphasis on the history of ancient Near Eastern literature. Lecture course 2: The lecture gives an overview of the history of ancient Western Asia from the beginnings of "civilisation" in Southern Mesopotamia in the middle of the 4th millennium BC to the end of the Neo-Babylonian empire in 539 BC. The emphasis lies upon Mesopotamia, but Southwest Iran, Syria and Anatolia will also be taken into account. Special attention will be paid to the critical analysis of sources. The lecture combines brief survey accounts with a detailed discussion of individual examples.

Intended learning outcomes

The student will acquire an overview knowledge of ancient Near Eastern history and will be able to discuss historical developments and their attestation in written sources critically and in detail on the basis of selected examples. He/she will be familiar with the emergence, development and structure of cuneiform as well as of other selected ancient Near Eastern writing systems. He/she will acquire an overview knowledge of the text corpora of the ancient Near East and of their typical genres.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

V (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

__

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 69 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



```
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
```



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)
```



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Basics	Basics of Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology				04-AO-GVA-222-m01	
Module coordinator				Мо	dule offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Ancient Near Eastern Studies			Cha	Chair of Ancient Near Eastern Studies	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ.	compl.	of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade				
Durati	Duration Module level		Other prerequis	Other prerequisites		
1 semester		undergraduate				
Conto	ntc	•	•			

The module offers an overview of the cultural history of West Asia based on archaeological sources; this may be supplemented exemplarily by a thematic focus on one or several periods. The individual types of artefacts and monuments are presented in their geographical and archaeological context, and their development presented diachronically. The findings of central ancient Near Eastern sites are presented side by side with the most important archaeological landscapes. In addition, archaeological methods and tools for dating, evaluating, and systematising finds are presented, and basic archaeological terminology is explained.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire an overview of ancient Near Eastern cultural history and have knowledge of the most significant monument and artefact types as well as important archaeological landscapes and sites. They can critically discuss diachronic developments and have knowledge of archaeological methods and the basic technical terminology.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: winter semester

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024) JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam. page 74 / 142 reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

page 77 / 142



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Module	e title				Abbreviation
Introdu	ıction t	o Digital Practice in Anci	ent Studies		04-VA-GDP-222-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
	holder of the professorship of Digital Humanities for Near Eastern Archaeology and Ancient Near Eastern Studies			Chair of Ancient Near Eastern Studies	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 semester		undergraduate			

The module provides an overview of existing digital resources and tools in the fields of Near Eastern Archaeology and Ancient Near Eastern Studies and compares their potential for use. It introduces basic strategies of systematic collection and structuring of data (tables, databases, markup with metadata) as well as the possibilities of their quantitative analysis (statistics), visualization, and communication within and outside academia. Archaeological and philological data and historical contexts from ancient Western Asia will serve as case studies. A transfer to other disciplines or to the broad field of Digital Humanities is easily possible.

Intended learning outcomes

Acquisition of methodological skills in the fields of digital collection building, data cleaning, analysis and visualization of ancient sources. The module provides basic proficiencies to carry out independent, digitally supported research in Ancient Studies. It provides an initial overview of the existing research and methodological landscape, focuses on practical relevance, and promotes early application of independent strategies to acquire knowledge through the competent handling of quantifiable data.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

Ü (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

- a) presentation (approx. 45 minutes) with handout (1 to 2 pages) or
- b) term paper (2,000 to 2,500 words excluding bibliography) or
- c) practical project (30 hours total)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: every year, if announced

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)



```
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Modules: Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology

(ECTS credits)



Modul	e title			Abbreviation	
Introd	uction t	o Pre- and Protohistor	c Archaeology 1		04-VFG-EF1-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology			Chair of Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Contor	Contents				

Students will be provided with basics of the Prehistoric and Early Historical Archaeology: methodological developments of research history will be covered; as well as the principal source genres: settlements, sepulchres and deposit findings.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire basics concerning the research history and source types of the Prehistoric and Early Historical Archaeology; Archaeological methodology; Sources (findings); Theory.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

S(2) + E(0) + E(0)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: every year, winter semester

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Introd	uction t	o Pre- and Protohistor	ic Archaeology 2		04-VFG-EF2-152-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	I.
holder	holder of the Chair of Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology			Chair of Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			
Contor	nt c				

Students will be provided with basics of the Prehistoric and Early Historical Archaeology: Students will acquire the fundamental specialist and scientific methods for dating and other analyses of different source genres; They will be familiar with selected examples of source material.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire basic knowledge of source types and methods of the Prehistoric and Early Historical Archaeology; Basics of the independent scientific work; Archaeological methodology; Sources (findings); Writing of an academical work.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

S(2) + E(0) + T(1)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: every year, summer semester

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)	JMU Würzburg • generated 19-Mär-2024 • exam.	page 90 / 142
	reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024	



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)
```



```
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)
```

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Module studies (Bachelor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Module Group Comparative Linguistics

(ECTS credits)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Introd	uction t	o the General and Comp	parative Linguistics		04-VS-BEAVS-172-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Comparative Linguistics			Chair of Comparative Linguistics	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration N		Module level	Other prerequisites		
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			

1. An introductory overview of the early Indo-European languages (geography, chronology, text genres). 2. An introduction to the material and spiritual culture of the Indo-Europeans. 3. Introduction to the methodology of diachronic linguistics. 4. Presentation of the most important concepts and analytical techniques of synchronic linguistics in the areas of phonetics, phonology, morphology and word formation. German-language examples will be used as well as examples from other languages depending on the subjects studied within the group and the existing knowledge of course participants. 5. An introduction to the academic working methods of linguistics. 6. An overview of the most important academic literature.

Intended learning outcomes

The students will possess the methodical prerequisites for academic work in diachronic and synchronic linguistics in relation to different languages.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $S(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes) or c) presentation (approx. 45 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's with 1 major (2024)

JMU Würzburg ● generated 19-Mär-2024 ● exam.

page 96 / 142

reg. data record Bachelor (180 ECTS) Classics - 2024



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Greek	Linguis	tics 1			04-VS-VGS1-172-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Comparative Linguistics			Chair of Comparative Linguistics	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. cor	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	Duration Module lev		Other prerequisites	3	
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			

1. An overview of the history of the Greek language from the Mycenaean to the post-classical period. 2. A synchronic and diachronic overview of Greek grammar (phonology, nominal and pronominal morphology) and vocabulary (including the reading of linguistic texts). 3. Overview of Greek dialects, including the Mycenaean (on the basis of textual examples).

Intended learning outcomes

The students will demonstrate basic competence in the linguistic analysis of (pre-)classical Greek.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

 $S(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes) or c) presentation (approx. 45 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Modul	e title				Abbreviation
Greek	Linguis	tics 2			04-VS-VGS2-172-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Comparative Linguistics			Chair of Comparative Linguistics	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade]	
Durati	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	5	
1 seme	ester	undergraduate			

1. An overview of the history of the Greek language from the Mycenaean to the post-classical period. 2. A synchronic and diachronic overview of Greek grammar (verbal morphology, word formation, syntax) and vocabulary (including the reading of linguistic texts). 3. Overview of Greek dialects, including the Mycenaean, on the basis of textual examples.

Intended learning outcomes

The students will demonstrate basic competence in the linguistic analysis of (pre-)classical Greek.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

 $S(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes) or c) term paper (10 to 15 pages)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module	e title				Abbreviation
Latin L	inguist	ics			04-VS-VLS-212-m01
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
Holder	of the	Chair for Comparative Lin	guistics	Chair of Comparative Linguistics	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate				
Conten	Contents				

1. Overview of the history of the Latin language from the beginnings to Vulgar Latin. 2. Synchronic and diachronic outline of Latin historical grammar (phonology, morphology, word formation, syntax) and vocabulary. 3. Insight into the texts and written records of the other Italic languages (Sabellic group). 4. Reading and linguistic interpretation of Latin (and other Italic) texts.

Intended learning outcomes

The students will demonstrate a basic competence in the linguistic analysis of Latin and closely related Italic languages.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

Module taught in: German and/or English

 $\textbf{Method of assessment} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German, examination offered} - \textbf{if not every semester, information on whether} \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{scope}, \textbf{language}) \ (\textbf{type}, \textbf{language}) \$ module is creditable for bonus)

- a) written examination (approx. 60 minutes) or
- b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 30 minutes) or
- c) Term paper (10 to 15 pages)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

Additional information

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)



Modules: Museology

(ECTS credits)



Modul	e title		Abbreviation		
Basis I	Module	: Introduction in Museu	m Studies and Exhibit	ion Practice	04-Mus-EinfMuA-152-m01
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Professorship of Museum Studies			Professorship of Museum Studies	
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		
5	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites		
1 seme	1 semester undergraduate				
Contor	Contents				

Introduction to the Museology, the history and development of museums as well as an overview of museological working areas. According to the definition of the International Council of Museums (ICOM), a museum is "not-for-profit institution that serves society and their development, that is open to the public and that collects, preserves, examines, imparts and exhibits material remains of the human and its ambient environment for study, education and entertainment purposes".

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire a broad overview knowledge concerning the institution museum, the history, tasks and current problem situation. Moreover, they acquire knowledge of selected museological topics.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $\ddot{U}(1) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Module taught in: Ü, Ü, S: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 30 minutes) with position paper (1 to 2 pages) and written elaboration (approx. 10 pages) or b) project (preparing materials, e. g. for a guided tour or other event in the field of museum education or accompanying event, approx. 50 hours total)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ethnomusicology (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (Minor, 2023)

Master's degree (1 major) German as a foreign language: cultural and intercultural studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ethnomusicology (Minor, 2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)



Module	e title	Abbreviation		
Advanced Module: Introduction in Museum Studies and Exhibition Practice 04-Mus-EinfMuAV-152-mo1				
Module	e coordinator		Module offered by	
holder	of the Professorship of Museum	Studies	Professorship of Museum Studies	
ECTS	Method of grading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)		

		a or grauing	only area succession for module (s)
5	numerical grade		-
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	

This advanced module gives a detailed insight into Museology and exhibition practice.

Intended learning outcomes

Students acquire detailed knowledge of a selected field of Museology.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $\ddot{U}(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Module taught in: Ü, Ü, S: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) presentation (approx. 30 minutes) with position paper (1 to 2 pages) and written elaboration (approx. 10 pages) or b) project (preparing materials, e. g. for a guided tour or other event in the field of museum education or accompanying event, approx. 50 hours total)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

creditable for bonus

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ethnomusicology (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (Minor, 2023)



Master's degree (1 major) German as a foreign language: cultural and intercultural studies (2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ethnomusicology (Minor, 2024)



Modules: Legal History

(ECTS credits)



Module appears in

Module	e title	_			Abbreviation
Legal H	listory	2: European Civil Legal T	radition		02-N-Ö-GF-G2-242-m01
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
Dean o	f Studi	es Faculty of Law		Faculty of Law	
ECTS		od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
3	nume	rical grade			
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites	;	
1 seme	ster	undergraduate			
Conten	ts				
Es wird Rechts Jurister fünf ze von Lei zieht si Intende Germai	der Ga vereinh n und G ntralen stung u ich der ed learn n inten-	neitlichungswerken verfoliesetze, wird insbesonde Themen vertieft wird: 1. und Gegenleistung kontro Eigentumserwerb? 5. Wie ning outcomes ded learning outcomes a	cklung vom babyloni lgt und erläutert. Neb re die innere Entwick Welche Struktur hat o bliert? 3. Wie ist die a e und mit welcher Win vailable but not trans es Verständnis grund historische Entwicklu	en der äußeren Rechlung des Rechtsstof das Schuldvertragsreaußervertragliche Hackung werden Ehen gestated yet. Legender Einrichtung des Privatrechts.	gen des heute geltenden Privat-
V (2)	- (-)	,	00	,	
module is	creditab	le for bonus)		examination offered — if n	ot every semester, information on whether
		mination (approx. 120 mi nation (approx. 15 minute			
Allocat			/		
Additio	nal inf	ormation			
Worklo	ad				
90 h					
Teachi	ng cycl	e			
Referre	d to in	LPO I (examination regulation	s for teaching-degree progra	ammes)	

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Public Law (Minor, 2024) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Private Law (Minor, 2024)



Roman Private Law 02-N-P-Wo1-242-mo1 Module offered by Dean of Studies Faculty of Law Faculty of Law ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s) 3 numerical grade Duration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Eheger recht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Eheger recht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung)
Dean of Studies Faculty of Law Faculty of Law Only after succ. compl. of module(s) numerical grade Duration Module level Other prerequisites semester undergraduate Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen gezogen.
ECTS Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s) numerical grade Duration Module level Other prerequisites semester undergraduate Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegürecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen geschen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen gezogen.
numerical grade Duration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen dem recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen gezogen.
Duration Module level Other prerequisites 1 semester undergraduate Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen dem recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen gezogen dem recht gezogen dem recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen gezogen dem recht gezogen
Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen in dem romischen Recht gezogen.
Contents German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen vom heutigen Recht werden vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen vom heutigen Recht werden vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. Leistungsstörungen vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen.
German contents available but not translated yet. Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegürecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. La
Nach einem Überblick über die Epochen der europäischen Privatrechtsentwicklung werden verschiedene T mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegi recht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. La
mengebiete des Zivilrechts (z.B. Stellvertretung, Kaufvertrag, Leistungsstörungen, Eigentumserwerb, Ehegirecht) behandelt. Ausgehend vom heutigen Recht werden Vergleiche mit dem römischen Recht gezogen. La
Intended learning outcomes
German intended learning outcomes available but not translated yet.
Die Studierenden haben einen Überblick über die Entwicklung des Privatrechts in Europa gewonnen. Sie kö in wesentlichen Bereichen des Privatrechts die Lösungen des römischen und des heutigen Rechts wertend gleichen.
Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)
V (2)
Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on who module is creditable for bonus)
a) written examination (approx. 120 minutes) or b) oral examination (approx. 15 minutes)
Allocation of places
Additional information

Workload
90 h
Teaching cycle

Module appears in

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Private Law (Minor, 2024)



Modules: Theology

(ECTS credits)



Modul	e title		Abbreviation		
Old Te	stamen	t			o1-BA-ThSt-WPF-AT-152-mo1
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by	
holder	holder of the Chair of Old Testament			Faculty of Catholic Theology	
ECTS	Meth	hod of grading Only after succ. co		npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Durati	Duration Module level		Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					
Conto	Contents				

This module acquaints students seeking specialisation in biblical theology with Old Testament texts and their contexts. Discussion of advanced topics in Bible and literary genres. Discussion and exegetical interpretation of key texts from the Pentateuch, the prophetic books, the psalms, and wisdom literature. The module thus covers a range of topics in Old Testament theology. In addition, it discusses topics in literary studies, the history of religion as well as theology.

Intended learning outcomes

At the end of the course, students will have become familiar with key biblical texts and topics in Bible. They will have developed an awareness of the historical development and religious historical context of biblical texts. In addition, students will be able to use exegetical methods to interpret those texts. They will have developed the ability to critically reflect upon topical issues relating to the Bible and take their own well-founded position on them.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $V(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or c) portfolio (3 to 5 assessments, approx. 30 hours total)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)



Modul	e title	·		Abbreviation	
New Te	estame	nt			o1-BA-ThSt-WPF-NT-152-mo1
Module coordinator				Module offered by	
holder of the Chair of New Testament			t	Faculty of Catholic Theology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading Only after succ. c		npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					
Contents					

This module provides students seeking specialisation in biblical theology with an in-depth insight into the main theological themes of the books of the New Testament as well as problems and methods in New Testament exegesis.

Intended learning outcomes

At the end of the course, students will have become familiar with topics in, and aspects of, New Testament exeges is and theology. They will have developed advanced knowledge and skills in the are of biblical theology. Students will be able to group the books of the New Testament by themes and to interpret them on the basis of specific criteria. They will be able to investigate topics and use methods in New Testament studies.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours}, \, \textbf{language} - \textbf{if other than German})$

 $V(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or c) portfolio (3 to 5 assessments, approx. 30 hours total)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)



Module	Module title Abbreviation					
Jewish	History	and Theology			o1-BA-ThSt-WPF-GThJT-152-mo1	
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	of the I	Professorship of Biblical	Introduction	Faculty of Catholic	Theology	
ECTS	Method of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)			
5	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster	undergraduate				
Conten	its					
The his	story an	d history of religion of Isi	rael, including but no	t limited to the histo	ory of Hellenistic Judaism.	
Intended learning outcomes						
I	At the end of the course, students will have become familiar with the developments in the history and history of religion of Israel that led up to the rabbinic period of Judaism in the early centuries AD.					

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German) $V(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or c) portfolio (3 to 5 assessments, approx. 30 hours total)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

__

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)



Module title		Abbreviation
Early Church		01-BA-ThSt-WPF-AKG-152-m01
Module coordinator	Module offered by	

FCTC Mathadatamatina	
chaeology and Patrology	
holder of the Chair of Early Church History, Christian	Ar- Faculty of Catholic Theology

ading	Only after succ. compl. of module(s)
ade	
e level	Other prerequisites
graduate	
	e level

An introduction to advanced topics and current problems in early church history for students seeking specialisation in the subject of Early Church. Development of skills to independently review sources.

Intended learning outcomes

At the end of the course, students will have become familiar with advanced topics and current problems in the subject of Early Church. They will have developed the ability to independently review sources.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

 $V(2) + \ddot{U}(2)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

a) written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or b) oral examination of one candidate each (approx. 20 minutes) or c) portfolio (3 to 5 assessments, approx. 30 hours total)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)



Module Group Philosophy

(ECTS credits)



Module title	Abbreviation	
Text Analysis: Ancient Philosophy		o6-Ph-B-W1-152-m01
Module coordinator	Module offered by	

ECTS	S Method of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)
5	numerical grade		
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	

Institute of Philosophy

Contents

Reading of ancient philosophical texts.

holder of the Chair of the History of Philosophy

Intended learning outcomes

Ability to analyse texts of ancient philosophy while taking into account the historical and intellectual context of their origin; knowledge of, and ability to criticise, basic assumptions in ancient systems of thought, culture, and knowledge; ability to independently develop and present philosophical issues.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\textbf{type}, \, \textbf{number of weekly contact hours, language} - \textbf{if other than German})$

S (2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 90 minutes) or term paper (10 to 12 pages)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

§ 68 I Nr. 2 a)

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Greek Philology (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Latin Philology (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation
Proble	ms of C	Older Philosophy			06-Ph-B-W9-152-m01
Module coordinator Module offered by					
holder	holder of the Chair of the History of Philosophy			Institute of Philosophy	
ECTS	Meth	Method of grading Only after succ		npl. of module(s)	
5	nume	rical grade			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites			
1 semester undergraduate					

Problems in and theoretical models of ancient and medieval philosophy.

Intended learning outcomes

Ability to analyse philosophical problems of older philosophy (ancient/medieval); in-depth knowledge of the history of philosophical concepts, arguments, and theories; ability to apply general principles of argumentation such as transparency, consistency, discursivity, completeness, and generalisability; ability to independently develop philosophical ideas and to present them in a structured, linguistically appropriate, and rhetorically practised manner.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

S(2)

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

oral examination (approx. 25 minutes)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

§ 32 | Nr. 1 c)

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule Educational Science (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Educational Science (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Educational Science (2015)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule Educational Science (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

First state examination for the teaching degree Sonderpädagogik Educational Science (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)



Modul	Module title Abbreviation						
Enrich	inrichment: Classics in ancient philosophical ethics 06-Eth-KE2-1-212-m01						
Modul	Module coordinator Module offered by						
holder of the Professorship of Ancient and Med sophy			and Medieval Philo-	Institute of Philoso	phy		
ECTS	Method of grading Only after succ. compl. of module(s)						
6	nume	rical grade					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster	undergraduate					
Conter	ıts						
Readin	g of ca	nonical works in ancient	philosophical ethics.				
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
	ıt, cultu				sumptions in ancient systems of all issues and to present them ap-		
Course	S (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	rman)			
S (2)							
		sessment (type, scope, langua vle for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
b) term	ı paper	nation of one candidate e (approx. 13-15 pages) or mination (approx. 90 min	-	ites) or			
Allocat	tion of p	olaces					
Additio	onal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
180 h							
Teachi	ng cycl	e					
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)							
§ 76 I N	§ 76 I Nr. 3 b)						
Modul	Module appears in						

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2021) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Philosophy and Ethics (2022)



Module Group Digital Humanities

(ECTS credits)



Module title	Abbreviation	
Digital Humanities in Overview	04-DH-A1-152-m01	
Module coordinator	Module offered by	

holder of the Chair of Digital Humanities and German Literature of the Modern Period

Chair of Digital Humanities and German Literature of the Modern Period

ECTS	S Method of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)
5	(not) successfully completed		
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites
1 seme	ster	undergraduate	

Contents

Overview of the discipline of digital humanities with a focus on abstraction, formalisation and data modelling as well as text encoding, the digital library and applications in the humanities.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are familiar with the core principles of digital humanities and have gained an overview of the discipline.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

V(2) + T(2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 60 minutes)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Master's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015)

Master's degree (1 major) General and Applied Linguistics (2016)

Master's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Master's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (Minor, 2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Master's degree (1 major) Media Communication (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Sciences of History (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Master's degree (1 major) Media Entertainment (2022)

Master's degree (1 major) Psychology of digital media (2022)

Master's degree (1 major) General and Applied Linguistics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (Minor, 2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)



Module title					Abbreviation		
Data Modelling and Text Encoding					04-DH-A5-242-m01		
Module coordinator				Module offered by	<u> </u>		
	,			Chair of Digital Hun the Modern Period	nanities and German Literature of		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)			
5	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	i			
1 seme	ster						
Conter	nts						
Intend	ed lear	ning outcomes					
Course	S (type, ı	number of weekly contact hours, I	anguage — if other than Gei	rman)			
S (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish				
		sessment (type, scope, langua ole for bonus)	ge — if other than German,	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
		nation (approx. 60 minut ssessment: German and					
Allocat	tion of	places					
Additio	onal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
Teachi	Teaching cycle						
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in							
keinen	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet						



Transferable Skills

(20 ECTS credits)



General Key Skills

(5 ECTS credits)

Students may choose any of the modules offered by the University of Würzburg as part of the pool of general transferable skills (ASQ).



Subject-specific Key Skills

(15 ECTS credits)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Practical Course in Classical Archeology 1: Museum					04-KA-APra1-152-m01	
Module coordinator				Module offered by		
holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			ology	Chair of Classical Archaeology		
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed				
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						

The module provides students with basic skills of the archaeologic-related vocational field "museum". Introduction to topic areas, such as archiving, cataloguing, lending. Elaboration of a thematic exhibition with the help of the aspects advertisement, marketing and fund-raising.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to focus on fundamental statements of current research results and to impart these statements with the help of a presentation, which is understandable for a wide range of people and thus, account for knowledge.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

P (o)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Preparing an exhibition (approx. 150 hours) or activities report (2 to 3 pages)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

Duration of placement at museum: 20 days.

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

$\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (Minor, 2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)



Modul	e title		Abbreviation			
Practio	cal Cour	rse in Classical Archeolog	gy 2: Excavation		04-KA-APra2-152-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical Archaeology		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)		
5	(not)	successfully completed	essfully completed			
Duration Module level		Other prerequisites				
1 semester undergraduate						

The module provides fundamental practical skills and techniques of archaeological field research (prospection and digs): The basics of archaeological prospection and dig will be acquired and consolidated by applying them practically.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to carry out qualified work activities under tutelage during archaeological digs and prospections. They are acquainted with field research techniques and processing of findings.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

P (o)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Activities report (2 to 3 pages)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

Duration of excavation: 20 days.

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

 $\textbf{Referred to in LPO I} \ \ (\text{examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes})$

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Module title					Abbreviation
Practio	Practical Course in Classical Archeology 4: Museum Initiative				04-KA-APra4-152-m01
Module coordinator Module offered by					L
holder	holder of the Chair of Classical Archaeology			Chair of Classical Archaeology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. con	npl. of module(s)	
5	(not)	successfully completed	ssfully completed		
Duration Module level			Other prerequisites		
1 semester undergraduate					

Organisation and implementation of activities within the initiative of the Martin von Wagner Museum of the University (museum tour, thematic day of action, special exhibitions).

Intended learning outcomes

Students are able to present technical knowledge concerning objects of the museum generally intelligible and vividly for lay public and acquire important teamwork skills by common activities. Moreover, they acquire their independence in the area of culture and knowledge transfer in the light of the vocational practice.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language - if other than German)

P (2)

Module taught in: German and/or English

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

Guiding 3 tours of the Department of Ancient Artifacts (Antikenabteilung) at the Martin von Wagner Museum (approx. 60 minutes each)

Language of assessment: German and/or English

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

._

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2015)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (Ancient World) (Minor, 2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)



Module	Module title Abbreviation						
Practical Course in Classical Studies					04-KA-AltPra-242-m01		
Module	e coord	inator		Module offered by	Module offered by		
	,			Institute of Classica	al Philology		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. con	ipl. of module(s)			
5	(not)	successfully completed					
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites				
1 seme	ster						
Conten	ts						
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes					
Course	S (type, ı	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)			
P (2) Module	e taugh	t in: German and/or Engl	ish				
		sessment (type, scope, langua	ge — if other than German, o	examination offered — if no	ot every semester, information on whether		
		port (2-3 pages) assessment: German and	or English				
Allocat	ion of	places					
Additio	nal inf	ormation					
Worklo	ad						
150 h							
Teaching cycle							
Referre	Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in							
Bachel	Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)						



Module title					Abbreviation	
Qualifi	ication	in Latin			42-LAT-212-m01	
Modul	e coord	inator		Module offered by		
head of Language Centre (ZFS)				Language Centre (ZfS)		
ECTS	Meth	od of grading	Only after succ. co	mpl. of module(s)		
10	nume	merical grade				
Duration Module level			Other prerequisites	Other prerequisites		
2 semester undergraduate						
Conto	Contents					

In this module, students (without any previous knowledge of the Latin language) gain a solid knowledge of Latin.

Intended learning outcomes

Students develop the ability to comprehend the content, structure, and message of original Latin texts that correspond in difficulty to simpler passages from prose texts (e. g. Caesar, Nepos). Upon successful completion of the module, students will be issued the Latin language certificate *Kleines Latinum* that attests a "solid knowledge" of the Latin language. The certificate also attests a "knowledge" of the Latin language.

Courses (type, number of weekly contact hours, language — if other than German)

 $\ddot{U}(4) + \ddot{U}(4) + \ddot{U}(4)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 180 minutes).

Assessment offered: Once a year

Language of assessment: German and Latin

For more information, please refer to the Prüfungsordnung für die Akademische Feststellungsprüfung zum Nachweis gesicherter Kenntnisse in Latein (examination regulations for the academic assessment examination to prove a sound knowledge of the Latin language; Kleines Latinum) of Julius-Maximilians-Universität Würzburg dated 11 November 2009 as amended from time to time.

Allocation of places

min. 5, max. 40

In the event that the number of applications exceeds the number of available places, the number of places available will be allocated as follows:

- 1. The allocation of the available places takes place after the drawing of lots.
- 2. Spaces that are subsequently vacated will be raffled in the follow-up procedure.

In an online course format, the number of participants is limited to a maximum of 20.

Additional information

--

Workload

300 h

Teaching cycle

Teaching cycle: Once a year

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)



```
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2015)
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2009)
First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2013)
First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
```



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Catholic Theology (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2015) First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium French Studies (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Italian Studies (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium Spanish Studies (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule French Studies (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2016)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2016))

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2020 (Prüfungsordnungsversion 2015))

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule History (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)



First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Realschule English (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule English (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Mittelschule English (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium German (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium English (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Grundschule History (2024)

First state examination for the teaching degree Gymnasium History (2024)



Module title	Abbreviation
Latin Language Courses to fit for Latinum 1-2	04-KPL-LKA-152-m01
	•

Module coordinator Module offered by

holder of the Chair of Classical Philology II Institute of Classical Philology

ECTS	ECTS Method of grading		Only after succ. compl. of module(s)	
5	numerical grade			
Duratio	on	Module level	Other prerequisites	
2 seme	ester	undergraduate		

Contents

Latin vocabulary and grammar, morphology and syntax will be covered.

Intended learning outcomes

Students are expected to have Latin skills and to be able to attend a course where students acquire Latin skills or to acquire the qualification in Latin.

 $\textbf{Courses} \ (\text{type, number of weekly contact hours, language} - \text{if other than German})$

 $\ddot{U}(4) + \ddot{U}(4)$

Method of assessment (type, scope, language — if other than German, examination offered — if not every semester, information on whether module is creditable for bonus)

written examination (approx. 60 minutes)

Allocation of places

--

Additional information

--

Workload

150 h

Teaching cycle

--

Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)

--

Module appears in

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2011)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2010)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2012)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2011)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2012)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2013)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2008)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Gallo-Roman philology (2010)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2013)



```
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2010)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2010)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2011)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2012)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2013)
Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2013)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2009)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2013)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computational Mathematics (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Academic Speech Therapy (2015)
Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Philosophy and Religion (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Russian Language and Culture (2015)
Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Egyptology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Protestant Theology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Musicology (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2015)
Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pre- and Protohistoric Archaeology (2015)
```



Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Philosophy and Religion (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Russian Language and Culture (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Sport Science (Focus on health and Pedagogics in Movement) (2015) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2015) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2011) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) French Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Italian Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Spanish Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Italian) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (French/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Romanic Languages (Italian/Spanish) (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2016) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2016) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2017) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Chemistry (2017) Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Games Engineering (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2017) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2018) Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2018) Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Classical Archaeology (2018)



Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Classical Archaeology (2018)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2018)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2019)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2019)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Modern China (2019)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2019)

Module studies (Bachelor) Orientierungsstudien (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biomedicine (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Political and Social Studies (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Nanostructure Technology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Aerospace Computer Science (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2020)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Pedagogy (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Psychology (2020)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2021)

Magister Theologiae Catholic Theology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Media Communication (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Theological Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Functional Materials (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Auxiliary Sciences of History (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Computer Science und Sustainability (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics/Ancient World (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Comparative Indo-European Linguistics (Minor, 2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Food Chemistry (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Quantum Technology (2021)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2021)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Human-Computer Systems (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Museology and material culture (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biochemistry (2022)



Bachelor' degree (1 major) Biology (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Data Science (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Archaeology (2022)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2022)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Ancient Near Eastern Studies (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Franco-German studies: language, culture, digital competence (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2022)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) European Law (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) English and American Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) History of Medieval and Modern Art (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Special Education (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Geography (2023)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) European Ethnology/Empiric Cultural Studies (2023)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Mathematical Physics (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) German Language and Literature (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Music Education (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Indology/South Asian Studies (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Ancient World (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor's degree (1 major, 1 minor) Digital Humanities (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Midwifery (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Greek Philology (2024)

Bachelor's degree (2 majors) Latin Philology (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Information Systems (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Economathematics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Business Management and Economics (2024)

Bachelor' degree (1 major) Artificial Intelligence and Data Science (2024)



Thesis

(10 ECTS credits)



Module title					Abbreviation	
Bachelor's Thesis in Classics 04-Class-BA-242-mo1					04-Class-BA-242-m01	
Module coordinator Module of					offered by	
				Chair of Classical A	rchaeology	
ECTS	Metho	od of grading	Only after succ. com	pl. of module(s)		
10	nume	rical grade				
Duratio	n	Module level	Other prerequisites			
1 seme	ster					
Conten	ts					
	_					
Intende	ed lear	ning outcomes				
Course	S (type, r	number of weekly contact hours, l	anguage — if other than Ger	man)		
		signed to module t in: German and/or Engl	ich			
Method module is	d of ass		ge $-$ if other than German, ϵ		ot every semester, information on whether	
		ssessment: German and,		,,		
Allocat	ion of p	olaces				
Additio	nal inf	ormation				
Time to	compl	lete: 10 weeks.				
Worklo	ad					
300 h						
Teaching cycle						
Referred to in LPO I (examination regulations for teaching-degree programmes)						
Module appears in						
keinem	keinem Studiengang zugeordnet					